
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Welcome Back!  
I hope everyone has had some time to relax over the last two weeks.  As you would be aware a 
great deal needs to be achieved in a very short time as we bring 2015 to a close and fully                 
prepare for 2016.   
Thank you to everyone who has worked over the holidays to help our VCE students prepare for 
the final exam season which is only about three weeks away. Your efforts are greatly                            
appreciated not only by the students but their parents as well.   
Welcome back to Eric Saros and thanks to Jools Bloom for her work in the  Art rooms over 
term 3  
A special welcome back to Pam Oakes. Pam will take on the responsibility in term four of         
developing a program to assist new arrivals with no or limited English. Andrew Box has also 
decided to finish up in  his role as International student marketeer for the College and hand that 
role over to Pam in the first few weeks of the term.  
Our thanks to Andrew for all the work is done over a number of years in the international               
education arena. We once again wish him a long and happy retirement.  
 
Student ID Cards 
The new gate next to Galvin Hall has been setup to allow students to use their ID card to enter 
and exit the school. The College policy for leaving the school grounds has not changed and you 
must have written permission from a parent or guardian to leave the school grounds.  
To enable your 2015 Student ID card to work, you will first need to enrol your card into the gate 
system, instructions on how to do this can be found on the College website:                                 
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25267 
 
Year 12 Students 
As the year is drawing  to a close for the year 12 students 
WSSC is holding Year 12 practice exams throughout this week, it is compulsory for all students 
completing a unit 3&4 subject. Study tips can be found on the College website:                          
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25307 
 
 
Key Dates and Term 4 Arrangements 
For information regarding key dates and term 4 arrangements regarding Head Start and all       
college exams please read the following article on the College website:                                        
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25311 
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CALENDAR 

Monday 5th October               

First Day of Term 4 

Friday 16th October                   

Kaleidoscope opening night 

Wednesday 21st October       

Year 12 Valedictory 

November 12 to November 19  

Year 10/11 Exams 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM DATES 

Term 1  
29th January - 27 th March 
 

Term 2 
13th April—26th June 
 

Term 3 
13th July—18th September 
 

Term 4    
5th October - 18th December 

http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25267
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25307
http://www.wssc.vic.edu.au/?p=25311
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On Wednesday 9th September  Wodonga Senior Secondary College held its second annual Trivia fundraising night,  with the all 
processed going towards a Samoan Primary School. 

The event this year was organised  by year 11 student Chloe Wylie as part of a Graduate Program Impact Project. Local               

businesses donated items for the silent auction. This event was a great success, congratulations Chloe. 
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